
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Addendum No. 1 
 
 
Date:   April 28, 2021 
Project Name: Glenoaks ES Interim Housing – Fire Hydrant Project 
Bid No.:   212-20/21 
 
This Addendum is hereby made a part of the Contract Documents to the same extent as though it were 
originally included therein. Acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in the space provided on the Bid Form. 
Failure to do so may subject the Bidder to disqualification. 
 
 
General Information: 
 
Receipt of Bids and Bid Opening:  Sealed bids must be received at the District 
Office, 223 N. Jackson Street, Room 305, Glendale, CA 91206 no later than 2:00 pm on 
May 12, 2021. The actual bid opening will be held in the Board Room and made public 
through Zoom meetings – Topic: Bid Opening - Bid # 212-20/21; Date/Time:  May 12, 
2021 @ 2:30 pm PT (US), 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85225143524?pwd=R0tDNVN5ZElmditJMUN6ZGlmTDNJdz09 
 
Meeting ID: 852 2514 3524 
Passcode: N4iqh9 
 
Social Distancing:  The District maintains social distancing practices for all staff and 
visitors.  When coming to the district office, please keep a distance of six (6) feet 
between you and others, and wear a protective mask & gloves. 

 
Request for Information/Response: 
 
Q: For the above mentioned project, are we just doing work for the fire hydrant line? C-2 
says that there is more work to be done. Are we responsible for C-2 or is it for reference 
only? 
 
A: The scope of work is only the underground Fire Hydrant scope of work and 
associated details. Pages C2.0 and C3.0 are for reference only and are not part of your 
Scope of Work. As discussed at the job walk the Contractor will be responsible for all 
City/GWP fees, Permits and coordination for the work outside of the District property 
line. 
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https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85225143524?pwd%3DR0tDNVN5ZElmditJMUN6ZGlmTDNJdz09&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1620089691935000&usg=AOvVaw0qHqLtFX5_UaP4kg0WU4Ys


 
 
 
 
Clarifications: 
 

1. GUSD will be contracting with GWP to tap into the water main at Eden Ave 
with new valve and tee as shown on the following GWP plans. Contractor is still 
responsible for all work from the tee in the street to the fire hydrant. Including all 
coordination with the City and associated inspections and fees.  
 

2. Remove sheets C5.0 & C5.1 from the original bid set and replace with the 
attached revised sheets C5.0 & C5.1. – See Attachment No. 1 
 
 

3. See attached Glendale Water and Power Fire Service Underground plans 
for clarification. – See Attachment No. 2 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 
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